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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, FINANCE DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  809-A

COMMITTEE: Civil Service and Labor

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the commissioner of citywide administrative services to report on the administration of promotion examinations


	SPONSOR(S): By Council Members De La Rosa, Brannan, Louis, Brewer, Banks, Farías, Ung and Cabán


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS) to publish on its website and submit to the Mayor and the Speaker of the council a biannual report regarding the administration of promotion examinations. The bill would require the commissioner to report on the factors considered when making determinations to fill municipal vacancies from pools of direct line employees or to expand eligibility to collateral line employees or comparable position employees as well as the demographics of such employees. The biannual report would be due no later than January 31, 2026 and by January 31 of each even-numbered thereafter.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law takes effect immediately.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2025

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY24
	FY Succeeding Effective FY25
	Full Fiscal Impact FY25

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as DCAS would use existing resources to fulfill its requirements. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division
						
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Andrew Lane-Lawless, Legislative Financial Analyst, NYC Council Finance Division 
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:     Aliya Ali, Unit Head, NYC Council Finance Division
				Chima Obichere, Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division
				Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division
				Michael Twomey, Assistant Counsel, NYC Council Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on April 18, 2024, as Intro. No. 809 and referred to the Committee on Civil Service and Labor (Committee). The Committee heard the legislation at a hearing held jointly with the Committee on Civil and Human Rights and the Committee on Women and Gender Equity on April 25, 2024, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 809-A, will be considered by the Committee on June 6, 2024. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 809-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 6, 2024. 
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